
Lenawee Health Network (LHN) 

Full Meeting 

Meeting Minutes – December 10, 2020 

 

Attendees (20):  

Name Agency Name Agency 

De’Angelo 

Boone 

Habitat for Humanity & A3 Cari Rebottarro Department on Aging 

Laura Covey Thome PACE Stacey Tilton ProMedica Charles and Virginia 

Hickman Hospital 

Tim Kelly Cradle to Career Brian Elliot  disAbility Connections Inc. 

Beth Deakins YMCA  Jackie Bradley Lenawee Community Mental 

Health Authority  

Juliana Moore Care Pregnancy Center Martha York Region 2 Area Agency on Aging 

Kara Dominique Hospice of Lenawee Laura Pipis United Way Monroe/Lenawee 

Chris Rising Family Medical Center Haley Buckmaster Head Start – Adrian Public 

Schools 

Dave Maxwell One Lenawee Vickie Pfeifer MSU-Extension 

Sue Lewis Catholic Charities Madeline DeMarco Lenawee Community Mental 

Health Authority 

Jennifer Durell InterConnections Drop-In Center Frank Nagle ProMedica Charles and Virginia 

Hickman Hospital  

  

Frank Nagle called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m. and conducted roll call. 

 

Agenda Review – Motion by BD, Supported by TK -> motion carried. 

 

Minutes Review – Motion by TK, Supported by SL -> motion carried.   

 

 

Collective Impact Core Updates 
Core Subgroups: 

- Updates are available on the LHN Google Drive. Please review these updates as you would meeting 

minutes. -> CIC Google Drive. 
 

Building a Trauma Informed Community: 

- No updates to report.  

 

 

Leadership Updates: 
Inspiration & Appreciation: 

- Recognized United Way of Monroe/Lenawee Counties’ 21 Day Equity Challenge. A LHN member 

stated in an email submission, “I wanted to reiterate what I voiced in the meeting about a “kudos” to the 

Lenawee United Way for their 21-day Challenge. I shared this with our Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion Group 

and several members elected to sign up. We were all voicing what a difference it made with learning new things 

and really contemplating how we can make an impact in changing mindsets (including better self-awareness!) and 

practices in our organization and our community. Thank you, Laura Pipis-Schultz!”  
- Next United Way 21-Day Challenge scheduled to start February 1, 2021. Please see attached flyer.  

- To highlight and recognize inspirational efforts or appreciation for efforts in the community, agencies 

can submit emails to Frank.Nagle@ProMedica.org by the 4th Friday of each month. The LHN 

Leadership will review submissions and select which one to highlight at the next LHN meeting.  

https://drive.google.com/drive/u/1/folders/1ClKzdkkahYAhnDLl5ubJM-8JAl6GJAYP
mailto:Frank.Nagle@ProMedica.org


 

COVID-19: 

- As of 12/10, Lenawee County has 3,113 positive cases: 

o 1484 males and 1732 females 

o 25 hospitalized  

o 1479 monitoring at home 

o 1681 discontinued from isolation and improving 

o 39 deaths 

- For real-time data and updates for Lenawee County please visit http://www.lenawee.mi.us/931/COVID-19-
Case-Testing-Information 

- For real time data and updates for Michigan, please visit 
https://emhsd.maps.arcgis.com/apps/opsdashboard/index.html#/ea9fb6d9caaa4937995113dbd5d0a87a 

- COVID Testing Sites: 
o Lenawee County Health Department 
o Walgreens – Adrian 
o Family Medical Center – Adrian 
o Tecumseh Urgent Care – Tecumseh 
o ProMedica Charles and Virginia Hickman Hospital – Adrian 

 

2020 Lenawee Community Health Assessment: 

- Hospital Council of Northwest Ohio reports that 328 adult surveys and 195 youth surveys have been 

completed and returned.  

- Power analysis number for adult survey is 266 survey’s completed.  

- Power analysis number for youth survey is 224 survey’s completed.  

 

2020 LHN Progress Reporting & Data Sharing: 

- Throughout 2020, our community & network has demonstrated the ability to collaborate in response to 

the resident health needs. To capture and reflect the great work we do, please visit the following LHN 

Google Drive links to share updates on programs, events, initiatives that you/your agency led. All data 

will support annual reporting and close out the three-year reporting period for the 2017 Lenawee 

Community Health Assessment and 2018-2020 Health Improvement Plan.  

o Narrative Progress Reporting: 
https://drive.google.com/drive/u/0/folders/1cdoSKI2cMqQDRLeYpsxFhsAIjrGopf1I 

o Data/Outcomes Sharing: 
 https://drive.google.com/drive/u/0/folders/1dh_BP1mtMf8n8SC_OoccsKRRN6SdAaX3 

 

2020 LHN Participant Survey: 

- In January 2021, the LHN Leadership will disseminate the annual member/participant survey to gain 

your feedback on what is working well and opportunities to improve the Lenawee Health Network. Your 

constructive feedback is crucial to the development and growth of the network. An email will be sent to 

request participants to complete the survey in January 2021.  

 

Quality of Life for Older Adults 
Department on Aging – Cari Rebottaro provided the following update(s): 

- Senior Centers continue to offer curbside meals to anyone over the age of 60. Conversations have started 

with centers to review winter operations given coronavirus implications & restrictions. Department on 

Aging is analyzing how to offer resources in colder months and aligned with COVID-19 precautions.  

 

Region 2 Area Agency on Aging – Martha York provided the following update(s):  

- Is developing collaborations with other Area Agencies on Aging to broaden their offerings of virtual 

classes & resources for communities. This includes PATH and Caregiver programs. AAA’s provide 

technical assistance to older adults in utilizing or gaining access to technology.  

http://www.lenawee.mi.us/931/COVID-19-Case-Testing-Information
http://www.lenawee.mi.us/931/COVID-19-Case-Testing-Information
https://emhsd.maps.arcgis.com/apps/opsdashboard/index.html
https://drive.google.com/drive/u/0/folders/1cdoSKI2cMqQDRLeYpsxFhsAIjrGopf1I
https://drive.google.com/drive/u/0/folders/1dh_BP1mtMf8n8SC_OoccsKRRN6SdAaX3


Reducing Substance/Opioid Use 
Habitat for Humanity & A3 Resident Coalition – De’Angelo Boone provided the following update(s): 

- Residents have shared the have experienced substance use, opioid use, and recovery challenges. There is 

consideration to start a support group in East Adrian for residents. Linkages to the Lenawee Substance 

Abuse Prevention Coalition are available to support.  

 

Catholic Charities of Jackson, Hillsdale and Lenawee Counties – Sue Lewis provided the following update(s): 

- Attended HRSA Rural health webinars regarding the value of faith-based intervention with substance 

use and opioid use disorders. Shared there is an intersection between the faith community and recovery. 

It was conceptualized as an opportunity for the LSAPC & LHN to connect with the faith-based 

community for further collaboration.  

 

One Lenawee – Dave Maxwell provided the following update(s) 

- Expressed interest in knowing how Pathways Engagement Center is doing. Referenced the Morning 

Rotary’s support toward opening the facility and interest to know how well the location is connecting 

with residents in need of resources, support, and care coordination.  

 

ProMedica Charles and Virginia Hickman Hospital - Frank Nagle provided the following update(s): 

- HRSA RCORP Planning grant closes 11/30/2020. No other deliverables are due for this project.  
- HRSA RCORP Implementation grant is making great strides. Progress reporting is in process of being 

compiled for HRSA December 30, 2020 deadline. Please contact Frank Nagle or Madeline DeMarco for 

more detail or information on how to contribute to the community project.   
 

 

Reduce Overweight & Obesity Incidence 
Michigan State University Extension – Vickie Pfeifer provided the following update(s): 

- MSU-E is starting Cooking for One on January 4, 2021. 

- Offering cooking matters at home with a $50 gift card to participants that complete the program.  

o Offered for 5 weeks starting January 7, 2021.  

o Available in Spanish (program is bilingual). 

 

Habitat for Humanity & A3 Resident Coalition – De’Angelo Boone provided the following update(s): 

- City Refuge continues their food pantry and food delivery. The pantry is available to anyone however; 

delivery is available within the Adrian City limits.  

- Fresh Food Distributions are available the 1st Thursday of each month from 1-3 pm in the St. Mary’s 

Piety Center. Served 196 families/households in the last session.  

 

United Way of Monroe & Lenawee Counties – Laura Pips provided the following update(s): 

- Health Checks are tentatively scheduled in April & October of 2021, pending COVID restrictions. 

United Way is open to any suggestions regarding how to operate a health-screening event in accordance 

with COVID precautions.   

 

 

Emerging Issues 
 

United Way of Monroe & Lenawee Counties – Laura Pips provided the following update(s): 

- The 21-Day Challenge will start again on February 1, 2021. Please visit the United Way website for 

more information or see the attached flyer.  

 

 

 



Head Start, Adrian Public Schools – Haley Buckmaster provided the following update(s): 

- Has applied for No Kid Hungry Grant and a Grant for Gardening programs with the school/students. If 

interested in collaborating & supporting, please contact Haley.  
 

Habitat for Humanity – De’Angelo Boone provided the following update(s): 

- Holding an event called Pitch in to Pitch the Junk. This event is securing two 30-yard dumpsters to 

dispose of garbage or debris in the surrounding area. Agencies interested in donating or supporting the 

cause can contact Habitat for Humanity directly to discuss details further.  

 
Department on Aging – Cari Rebottaro provided the following update(s): 

- Knows of a young man looking to be a pen pal to someone that is an older adult and fluent in Spanish as 

a means to improve socialization in a time when people are isolated. If you know of an older adult 

interested, please contact Cari.  

 

The LHN’s next meeting is scheduled for January 14, 2020 from 8 – 9 am as a Free Conference Call 

meeting.  

 

Next LHN Leadership meeting is scheduled for January 18, 2020 from 10-11 am. Via Free Conference 

Call.  

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

Frank Nagle 

Manager, Population Health & Community Relations 

Chairperson, Lenawee Health Network 

ProMedica Charles and Virginia Hickman Hospital 


